
From: Kelly Owens  
Sent: Friday, October 28, 2011 10:51 AM 
To: Jeffrey Crawford 
Subject: FW: Springfield Street Schools - Hartford Park Tenants Association et al v. DEM et al - 
PC No. 99-3748 
 

 
From: Richard M. Bianculli, Jr  
Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2011 4:56 PM 
To: steve.fischbach@gmail.com; Mike Rubin 
Cc: Kelly Owens; Patrick Dowling; Terry Gray; Leo Hellested 
Subject: Springfield Street Schools - Hartford Park Tenants Association et al v. DEM et al - PC 
No. 99-3748 

Steven and Michael:  Pursuant to Paragraph 6 of the “Second Assented to Supplemental Order,” 
DEM hereby requests a two (2) week extension of the current November 1 deadline for the Draft 
Report required under Paragraphs 2 and 3 of the same Supplemental Order.  The notice required 
under Paragraph 2 was issued on August 1, 2011.  Although DEM intended to produce the Draft 
Report prior to November 1, 2011, difficulties in obtaining access to the school sites have arisen, 
preventing reasonable progress in this endeavor.  Interviews with school staff have been 
scheduled for this Friday, October 28.  DEM’s consultant (Fuss and O’Neill) has requested that it 
be allowed up and until November 15, 2011 to produce the Draft Report.  I would appreciate your 
consideration in our request for a two (2) week extension.  Please feel free to contact me directly 
if you have any questions.  Thank you. 
 
Richard M. Bianculli Jr., Esq.
Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management 
Office of Legal Services 
235 Promenade Street - 4th Floor 
Providence, RI 02908 
Telephone 401.222.4700, ext. 2023  
Fax 401.222.3378 
richard.bianculli@dem.ri.gov
Before printing, think green!
 
 

mailto:rayna.santoro@dem.ri.gov

